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Minutes
Present: Chris Carpenter, Jonathan Day, Fuyuan Liang, George Mangalaraj, Bree McEwan, Anna Valeva, Janet Wigglesworth
Minutes from the October 29, 2014 meeting were approved. 
Anna Valeva led the discussion on CIT’s recommendations on improving the response rate of online course evaluations. Draft of the report to faculty senate was the object of subsequent discussions.
Bree McEwan suggested that we should check with Dr. Steve Rock from the Faculty Senate to make sure the report format is fine for submission to the Faculty Senate. It was also pointed out that our previous resolution regarding the use of Google Apps for education lacked clarity in the desired course of action. Anna Valeva agreed and plans to get it checked before the report is given to the faculty senate. 
Anna Valeva stated that the literature on the Web suggests the best way to improve the response rate is to remind the students about responding to the online course evaluation.
Janet Wigglesworth mentioned that we already have a tool such as Qualtrics that can do the reminders for online surveys and suggested that such a tool could be used for course evaluations. Bree McEwan pointed out the issues with regard to single user license for such tools.
It was also mentioned that the current system made by CAIT is not capable of tracking responses and hence according to Dr. Rick Carter emailing reminders is not feasible. Johnathan Day stated the existing programs could be rewritten to do the reminders. 
Anna also mentioned that too much emphasis on student anonymity is preventing us from tracking student responses. However, other universities have successfully tackled this issue and the draft CIT report mentions one such approach.
Chris Carpenter suggested that the students could be asked to take the course evaluation before the final exam.  George Mangalaraj mentioned that there are timelines with regard to when the course evaluations should be given. Anna Valeva pointed out that students could be given a window of opportunity to take the evaluations and that could be tied to the final module of the online course.
Janet Wigglesworth suggested that the process of taking the course evaluation should be disassociated from WesternOnline. Moreover, faculty should not be asked to remind the students to take the survey. We can also pilot a survey tool (Qualtrics) based course evaluation with reminders for interested faculty. This pilot can also help us to see whether there is an increase in response rate. 
Anna Valeva stated that already the best practices talk about reminders to students who have not taken the survey and without the current response rate for online course evaluations it will be difficult to judge the usefulness of the pilot program. 
George Mangalaraj mentioned about the problems with regard to communicating to students using emails that may never be opened. Chris Carpenter stated that at least online course students should be expected to check emails and WesternOnline emails could also be used for these reminders.
Johnathan Day also suggested that the recommendation should be more condensed with plans for action. Bree McEwan also stated that this would be helpful while discussing the recommendations at the Faculty Senate.
Anna Valeva updated the committee on some of the proposals that were discussed by the committee previously.
Google Apps pre-proposal was discussed at the Faculty Senate. The pre-proposal for laptop requirement was withdrawn due to the findings of a faculty survey. The pre-proposal for Adobe license is with an ad-hoc alliance.
IT Council has declined the pre-proposal on password policy and phishing education. The reasoning for the password policy is that the password length may not be a factor when the entire password database is compromised.
Anna Valeva then solicited agenda items and guests for the upcoming meetings. 
Janet Wigglesworth suggested that the committee should look into systematic ways in which wireless infrastructure is enhanced on campus. Currently it appears that they are done based on user complaints to uTech helpdesk.
Janet Wigglesworth also suggested that we could discuss VOIP adoption as that may be cost saving for the departments. 
George Mangalaraj suggested that we can invite uTech networking area person for the future meetings. 
Meeting adjourned at 1:55 pm. 
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